

Public Safety and Justice Council Committee Meeting Minutes

Thursday January 4, 2018 5:00 PM Riverton Room

Members: Present: Absent: Commence: 5:00 PM Adjourn: 6:00 PM Pam Fernald, Chair X Erin Sitterley X Vacant Brian Wiwel X

Staff Coordinator: Carl Cole

Other Council Members Present: Councilmembers Kwon, Wachtel, Hill

Other Staff Present: City Manager Joe Scorcio, Gus Garcia, Mark Johnsen, Will Appleton, Brian Wiwel

Chair/Deputy Mayor Fernald called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM 1. Call to Order X Information Presentation – Gus Garcia 2. Neighborhood Parking permit Program (P3) G. Garcia walked through a PowerPoint presentation (final draft will be published with minutes) on Public Works' recommendation for a program designated to prioritize on-street parking for residents and guests in the McMicken Heights, Sue Linda neighborhoods. Presentation included proposed timelines for implementation with sign roll out and legislative authority to enforce ordinances in regulated zones by the end of Q3. Consultant Dan McKinney presented Software and Hardware Options for enforcement, including license plate readers for police that will allow "drive-by" enforcement. He recommended that depending on scale and scope of enforcement area, different options with different costs may be appropriate. City manager Joe Scorcio recommended that whatever program is developed be more restrictive up front as it would be easier to relax regulations going forward than to harden them. QUESTIONS: Vicki Lockwood – What if someone moves shortly after getting a permit? Garcia said the permits would renew annually and they would not be able to renew. Unknown – Are you going to sell permits to apartment residents? Garcia said yes, but maybe fewer. Unknown – Can we have tiers of permits to better regulate apartment dwellers parking on the streets? Garcia said that this program will be a moving target in the beginning and adjustments will be made as it progresses.

	Deputy Mayor Fernald – Do we have any idea how many apartment dwellers park on the street? Garcia said the question is do we approach multi-family housing differently than single housing? He suggested that multi-family with designated parking spaces in a lot, should get fewer permits than single family. Unknown – What if someone overstays the 2-hour recommended unregulated parking? Dan responded that guest permits would be available, but looking for recommendations on how to process and manage that. Jeff – What cost basis are being thrown around for permit costs? Dan said typical costs are from \$0 to \$65. Marty – What happens if you're running a business out of their place and have a bunch of cars parked around and up and in their yards? Dan replied that's where the restriction on number of permits comes in. Wayne – Is there going to be a senior discount? Garcia said that the fee schedule is a good conversation to have but their needs to be a balance between the cost of the program and not subsidizing the program out of the general fund. Mike – If revenue flow is parking tickets where does the money for permits go? Garcia explained that the cost of administering the program (maintaining database, printing permits, answering questions from residents, etc.) will be covered by permit fees.
3. Abandoned Vehicle Law (Tukwila)	 X Update – Mark Johnsen for Cindy Corsilles Deputy City attorney Mark Johnsen, supported by Chief Cole, presented a comparison of Tukwila and Burien's Abandoned Vehicle ordinance and SeaTac's. They reported very little variance between the ordinance's. Chief Cole will try to reconnect with whomever brought this issue forward in previous PS&J meeting for more information.
Public Comment	No public comment Next Meeting: Thursday February 1, 2018 5:00PM – 6:00PM Potential topic(s) for next meeting: Police Services Contract Review – Tim Ramsaur Right of Way Parking Chair/Deputy Mayor Fernald adjourned the meeting at 6:00 PM